
 

 

November 27, 2023 
 
Honorable Scott S. Harris 
Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
1 First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20543 
 
Re: Turtle Mountain Band of Chippewa Indians, et al. v. North Dakota Legislative 
Assembly, et al. 
 
Dear Mr. Harris: 
 
On November 24, 2023, Petitioners filed an application for an extension of time to file 
a petition for a writ of certiorari with Justice Kavanaugh in the above-referenced 
matter. At the time of filing, Petitioners had not yet received a response from 
Respondents North Dakota Legislative Assembly regarding their position on 
Petitioners’ request. I write to inform the Court that Respondents North Dakota 
Legislative Assembly have informed Petitioners that they take no position on the 
requested extension of time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark P. Gaber 
Counsel for Petitioners 
 
cc: All Counsel  


